Ref : Alfa/ATRIUM/3117.




              20th December 2008.

The Secretary

The Atrium Owners Association

22 Kalashetra Road, Thiruvanmiyur,

Chennai – 600 041.

Dear Sir,

Sub :
Withdrawal of AMC.

Ref : 
1. Our Letter No: 3113 Dated : 16-12-2008.


2. Your Letter Dated 18-12-2008.

We are in receipt of your letter referred above.

We wish to once again inform you that the unprecedented rains in Chennai is an ACT OF GOD and due to this, water logging was inside the lift shaft pit and also there was heavy water seepage from the Machine Room and Staircases into the lift shaft and its walls and this resulted in break downs.

As explained to you earlier , until and unless the entire water in the shaft pit is removed and the dampness on the walls dry up, we will not allow the lifts to operate yet your people wanted the lifts to be operated when there was leakage of current which was shown to your staff. We still maintain that the safety of passengers are important to us and we do not want the residents to get an electric shock due to leakage.
We wish to bring to your notice that we never breached any portion of the agreement. On the other hand , you have only engaged a third party on your own without informing us or getting our consent which amounts to BREACH OF CONTRACT. Hence revocation of contract is Based only on your act. ( Refer item (l)  of AMC No 1619 dated : 01-04-2008).
Our Bill No 2043 Dated : 24-07-2008 for Rs. 47,385/= (for supply & Fixing of  V3F) and Bill No: 3108 Dated: 15-12-2008 for Rs. 8,000/= ( for Motor Rewinding ) is still pending with you apart from our 2 Nos V3F Module in operation in your lifts.

Since you have asked us to refund the money paid to us for the portion of the contract which has not been carried out, you adjust this against the amount due from you and release the balance payment and also issue us the TDS Certificates for the year 2008 – 2009.

Let us know when we should come and take back our V3F Modules .

Yours faithfully,

For ALFA ELEVATORS,

M. RAHAMED ALI. 

